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Latitude  34  11.2S 

Longitude   150  48.3E 

FEBRUARY  -  MARCH 2010 

Contact your Newsletter Editor at 

david.rittie@optusnet.com.au 

Above: Some of the aircraft that were present for February’s Fly-in/Drive-in Brunch: Greg Gould-
ing’s Cessna 150, David Rittie’s Jabiru, Tim Causer’s Minicab and Sy Allsep’s Twin Pioneer. 

Below: Our caretaker’s final farewell at the Appin Pub on Tuesday 16th February. Present were: 
(background) Jacquie and John Duncan, Steve Cohen, Mike McCormick, Vic Laybutt and Alice. 
In the foreground are: Geoff May, Robert Greig and John Lightbown. (David Rittie also present) 
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Welcome to the February/March 
2010 issue of your Newsletter. 
 
Amongst all the usual articles this 
edition contains accounts of the 
Annual Christmas Party and 
Awards Presentation, and also the 
Australia Day BBQ. 
 
Please find enclosed with this 
Newsletter a Committee Nomina-

David Rittie (President) 0407 890 791 david.rittie@optusnet.com.au 

Margaret Nightingale (Secretary) 0425 380 966 fireweed@netspace.net.au 

John Duncan (Treasurer) 0425 380 967 jodunca@gmail.com 

Bret Cavanagh  0407 344 795 bret@cavanagh.id.au 

Matthew Gray 0411 505 521 weemelah@optusnet.com.au 

Don Harvie 0407 231 333 donharvie@yahoo.com.au 

Vic Laybutt 0414 734 540 vic.l@optusnet.com.au 

Gordon Steer 9521 4241 steerpg@bigpond.com 

Committee  (group e-mail) - sac-committee@cavanagh.id.au 

Caretaker 0425 380 964 - 

Committee Contacts 

tion form and a Proxy Voting form. 
for use at the Annual General Meet-
ing in March. These will be needed 
if you intend to nominate for a com-
mittee position, or if you wish to 
give your proxy vote to another 
member. 
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Because this is the last Newsletter be-
fore the Club’s election, it may be my 
last as Editor. So, I would just like to 
thank all those who have contributed 
so much and so often to this publica-
tion and its distribution over the last 
seven years (being my time as editor). 
 
Being your Newsletter editor has been 
a bit of fun, and we hope you have al-
ways found the contents to be informa-
tive and entertaining. 
 

Enjoy. 

David Rittie 
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Need some exotic plants, or want some peaches or other stone fruit?  You can choose 

from a wide selection near the airfield, just around the corner at #7 Blackburn Road. 

HARLAND’S  Fruit, Nursery and Landscaping 
Phone 4634 1234  or  0402 086 032, or drop by and see Charles or Clayton. 

 

*The Harlands also do hangar concrete slabs, at very reasonable prices* 

Below left: Khalid Shuwayhat preparing his very unique Cozy Mk IV for its next flight. 
Below right: The Club Champions for 2009: David Rittie, Dave Thomas, Greg Goulding and Vic 

Laybutt. (Vic is represented here by his son, Jay Laybutt and grand-daughter, Siahn 

From  your  Editor 
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Hi there. 
 
Elections 

The annual elections are on again on 21st March, where 
you all get the chance to vote for a new Committee. 
 
There is a Committee Nomination Form enclosed with 
this Newsletter, which must be submitted by 2pm on 
Sunday 14th March. You can either mail it to our 
P.O.Box, or you can leave it in the Clubhouse mailbox. 
 
Margaret Nightingale (or a nominated deputy) will be 
in the Clubhouse from midday to 2pm on Sunday 14th 
March to collect any last-minute nominations. 
 

Our Caretaker Departs 

As you read this Newsletter our caretaker, Mike, is 
packing up and moving on. 

Mike and Sue McCormick started with us five years 
ago and have done a great job looking after the airfield 
since that time. They have both always done more than 
the job description called for, and Mike leaves us with 
the airfield looking much better than it did when he ar-
rived. 
 
Mike and Sue have now gone their separate ways and 
Mike is going out west, away from the big smoke, to 
start a new life back in the country. 
 
We wish both Mike and Sue all the best in their new 
lives. 
 
Mike’s final farewell dinner took place at the Appin 
Pub on Tuesday 16th February. (See photo on the front 
page). Mike intends to visit us occasionally in the fu-
ture, especially on Open Days. 
 
Thanks for everything, Mike. 
 

Replacement Caretaker 

The search is now on for a 
replacement caretaker. 
Advertisements have been 
placed in a variety of 
newspapers, and inter-
views for a replacement 
caretaker will commence 
shortly. 
 
New Mower 

After some concerted lob-
bying by our caretaker, 
we have bought a new mower. It is a Husquvana, and 
Mike is just delighted with this new piece of equipment. 
 
Hangar space for other members. 

There is a growing need for hangar space to park all club 
members’ aircraft. If you have space available, or are 
looking for hangar space please let Margret Nightingale 
know by calling her on 0425 380 966. 
 
Thanks everyone 

As mentioned earlier, the elections for Committee mem-
bers and the executive are just around the corner. The 
current Committee members have been just great and I 
hope they will all stand again for election. Whether they 
stand again or not, I would really like to thank them for 
the incredible job they have all done. They are all dedi-
cated to the task, and achieve more than should be ex-
pected from a volunteer group. Let’s all thank them for 
taking on what can be a thankless task with the occa-
sional exposure to some aggravation. Thanks guys. 
 
As this may be the last chance I get to say it (due to the 
upcoming elections) let me say that, despite the occa-
sional sticky situation that we have encountered, I person-
ally have found the job of President to be challenging, 
and at the same time rewarding, and I am most certainly 
thankful to all those who have contributed to the running 
of the Club and for the friendship of all members. This is 
a great club. 
 
Please fly safely. 

 

David Rittie 
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Farewell, Mike, and 

thanks for everything. 
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Hi there everyone. 
 

Annual General Meeting and March General Meeting 
Well, it’s that time of the Club year again. Yes you guessed it! It’s election time. 
The March General Meeting will be held at 10.00am on Sunday 21st March, 2010  
followed by a BBQ lunch that will be followed by the Annual General Meeting at 
2.00pm. Hopefully this will make the AGM organization a little easier and we may 
all get home before midnight. The BBQ lunch will be provided by the Club. We 
will be providing scotch fillets, sausages and salads. Soft drinks are available from 
the fridge in the clubhouse as usual. During lunch members can get their ballot pa-
pers for the AGM and sort out their proxies. A proxy form accompanies this news-
letter. If you cannot attend the meeting in person please give your original proxy to 
someone you trust to vote for committee members for you. A list of nominees will 
be on the website and in the Newsflash in the week leading up to the 21st March. All members who wish to vote must 
be financial for 2010. 
 

Nominations for the Committee 
Full members can nominate for the nine committee positions. They are President, Secretary, Treasurer and six com-
mittee members. Nominations will close at 2.00pm on Sunday, 14th March, 2010. Nominations should be sent to The 
Secretary, PO Box 450, Campbelltown, 2560. I will also be in the Clubhouse on Sunday 14th March between 12 noon 
and 2.00pm. Nomination forms will then be sent to the returning officer so that ballot papers can be printed for the 
election. A nomination form also accompanies this newsletter. 
 
Club members are always appreciative of members who volunteer to give their time to serve their club on the com-
mittee. It is a time consuming and sometimes difficult job but at the same time rewarding and lots of fun. I would 
urge any member who feels that they have skills and knowledge to contribute to the club to nominate for the Com-
mittee. 
 

Committee Meetings 
In response to a motion from the last General Meeting about Committee Agenda Items the Committee has decided to 
address members concern in the following ways: 
• The Committee Meeting agenda will be published in the member’s section of the website 48 hours before the 
Committee Meeting along with notice of the venue, date and time. 
• Members who wish to speak to the Committee about any of the agenda items should call or email the Secre-
tary, and ask to be invited to the Committee Meeting. 
• When attending the meeting the member can address the Committee and then withdraw from the meeting. 
Members will take no part in any debate regarding any agenda item. 
• Members may wish to write submissions to the Committee for consideration regarding agenda items. These 
can be emailed to the Secretary or mailed to PO Box 450, Campbelltown, 2560. 
 

Soil Stabilisation 
Soil stabilisation is a problem in both the northern and southern areas. 
 
In the southern area there are areas that have mainly paspalum growing at the backs and fronts of hangars. Hangar 
owners are asked that those areas are made “mowable”. By that I mean that the rocks are removed, and/or top soil is 
added so that the grass and weeds can be mown without damaging the mower. If this is done then the mowing may 
be done more often. 
 
Please also clean up down the sides of hangars regularly to reduce fire hazards and the build up of rubbish. Items that 
are not gas bottles or BBQs must be placed inside hangars. 
 
 
Happy buzzing around the skies 

Margaret Nightingale 

From  the  Secretary’s  Desk Page 4 
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Work / Social Day Activities 

Hello Everyone, and welcome to the first edition of the 
Newsletter for 2010. 
 
I truly hope 2010 will be a great year for everyone, both 
personally and, professionally speaking. 
 
The first Social/Workday has been brought forward to 
Sunday 21st Feb, to accommodate the Wings over Illa-
warra fly-in the following weekend.  This particular So-
cial /Workday will concentrate on a few specific activi-
ties, which will include: 

1. Cleaning up the Caretakers Residence for a new 
caretaker for 2010 

2. Sort out the Clubs Magazine Collection  – John Dun-
can to Coordinate 

3. Move Southern Windsock – to the west of current 
location 

4. Sweep taxiways 
5. Clean Clubhouse 
6. Weed Control – please bring spray machines if you 
have them. 

7. Clean Bush Toilets 
8.   Clean Graffiti off club property. 
 
As you can see there are a variety of things there that 
need attention, and of course some extras will be added 
between now and then. 
 
Just on the last item 8. (Clean Graffiti) I have to say that 
I, and I know a number of other members who have been 
in contact with me over the last few weeks, are very dis-
appointed and disgusted that anyone in this club would 
do something like this to our airfield – What the heck 
does “FREE YWBN” mean anyway.  Having said that, I 
found it very heart warming that all those who did con-
tact me were all about cleaning up the mess of this per-
son(s) and have volunteered to lead the charge on the 
workday – so thank you to those people, in fact some of 
you might have noticed that the clean-up job has already 
started with some of it removed from the Northern Gate 
and various signage. 
 

One other thing of concern, in relation to the above is-
sue…..When I was last down at the airfield I was 
alerted to a “Rumour” that was going around insinuat-
ing that Robert Greig was responsible for the graffiti 
attack on the club.  I truly hope this to not be the case, 
but more importantly, “Rumours” especially unsub-
stantiated ones,  are incredibly destructive and can 
cause unwarranted and unnecessary pain to the member 
it is directed at, not to mention generally speaking, 
when the inevitable and, resultant mudslinging starts to 
happen.  If someone has actual evidence on this, or any 
other issue, they should bring it forward to be dealt with 
in accordance with the club rules, otherwise they should 
keep their opinions and/or vexatious comments to 
themselves.  This club is supposed to be a place of en-
joyment where like-minded people can indulge in the 
fun sport of aviation – I think it’s time for everyone to 
take a moment and remind themselves of what we have 
got, and why we are all here. 
 
Ok, all that said, I personally look forward to an enjoy-
able 2010 and hope you do also. 
 
See you on the 21st 
 

Matthew Gray 
Social/Workday Coordinator  

A’BESCO BLINDS kindly supplied and installed the blinds on the Clubhouse balcony   FREE OF CHARGE 
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Bird  Talk 

Hi Everyone 
 
Well, here we are already into February. What ever happened to 
January? I trust everyone had a great break over the Christmas and 
New Year Holidays and we have our batteries recharged and we are 
ready to enjoy ourselves at the various functions and Fly-aways 
that will be arranged this year. 
 
Our first function of 2010 was the always popular FLY-IN/DRIVE-
IN BRUNCH, which was held on Sunday, 7th February. 
 
My chefs, Dave and Rodney were ready to cook up a storm, of BBQ Sausages, Bacon and 
Eggs whilst the ladies of the Social Committee added some delicious cooked Tomatoes to 
the menu for the Brunch. The usual OJ, Cereals, Toast, Tea or Coffee were there to accom-
pany the cooked food, all for the reasonable price of $8.00 per head. 
 
Margaret N. had been good enough to send out invitations to our friends at nearby Aero 
Clubs and I had hoped that we would have many of them come along to join in with our 
members to have a good day. Unfortunately, the weather dictated otherwise. 
 
FIRST WORK DAY OF 2010    -   SUNDAY  21ST FEBRUARY – FREE  LUNCH 

(BROUGHT FORWARD BY 1 WEEK DUE TO  WINGS OVER ILLAWARRA) 

Yes, this will be our first workday of the New Year, so please make sure you all place this 
date in your diary and come out to do a few hours of important work around the Airfield, 
then all of the workers can enjoy a FREE lunch prepared by the Ladies and Gents of the So-
cial Committee. If this very hot weather keeps up we will be serving cold Meat and Salads 
with a very light dessert. Whatever Menu we decide on I know we will have no complaints, 
as you are always appreciative of our efforts. 
 
We will be holding a Raffle on the day and the 2 prizes will be: 
1st  Prize – Bunnings Gift Card, worth $50.00 
2nd Prize -  Coles Myer Group Gift Card , worth $25.00 
 
Please remember to bring along your money to buy perhaps the winning tickets, just $2.00 
each or 3 for $5.00 
 
Further on in this Newsletter, Matthew will have set out a list of jobs to be done and I’m 
sure there will be one just to suit YOU.  See you all on the 21st. 

 

CLUB MERCHANDISE FOR SALE 

BLUE POLO SHIRT – WITH EMBROIDERED CLUB BADGE ON 

POCKET       $30.00 
BLUE CLUB CAP    – WITH EMBROIDERED CLUB BADGE ON 

FRONT           $15.00 
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*    *    UPCOMING  FLYING  AND  SOCIAL  EVENTS    *    * 

BLUE CLUB CLOTH BADGES (SEW ON) as pictured on previous page                   $5.00 

CLUB NAME BADGES (MUST BE ORDERED)                                                          $10.00 

FOR PURCHASE OR ORDERING OF ANY OF THE ABOVE ITEMS PLEASE PHONE 

MARGARET ADAMS ON 9567 6522 OR EMAIL mda@isp.net.au AND I WILL BE 

HAPPY TO ASSIST YOU. 

 
Cheers, 

Margaret Adams 

Bird  Talk (cont.) 

 

If you want to stage an event, or invite the Club to join you on a flying jaunt please talk to me. You will earn addi-

tional Championship points.           Bret Cavanagh 
 

UPCOMING  EVENTS.  Put ‘em in your diary 

 
Sunday, 21st February  Social Workday.  Sign on at 0900. Free lunch. Please note that this is 
    a week earlier than usual due to the “Wings over Illawarra” event.. 
 
Sunday 28th February  Wings over Illawarra.  9:30am to 3:30pm, Wollongong Airport at Albion 
    Park. 
 
Sunday, 21st March  General Meeting.  10am,  YES 10am,   in the Clubhouse. This will be 
    followed by a free BBQ at around 12:30pm. 
 
Sunday, 21st March  Annual General Meeting. 2pm, in the Clubhouse, immediately after the free 
    BBQ. 
 
Friday, 2nd April   Natfly 2010   Easter Friday to Sunday, Temora (not Narromine). 
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“Our chefs, Rodney and Dave, were ready to cook up a storm, of BBQ Sausages, Bacon and Eggs” 
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in
g
 f
o
r 
h
er
 s
tr
en
u
-

o
u
s 
w
o
rk
 a
s 
C
lu
b
 T
re
as
u
re
r 
fo
r 
fo
u
r 

v
er
y
 b
u
sy
 y
ea
rs
. 

R
ig
h
t:
 V
er
o
n
ic
a 
T
h
eo
d
o
re
 p
re
se
n
te
d
 P
et
er
 

L
ig
h
tb
o
w
n
 w
it
h
 h
is
 “
O
o
p
s”
 a
w
ar
d
 f
o
r 
u
si
n
g
 

sl
ig
h
tl
y
 m
o
re
 t
h
an
 t
h
e 
av
ai
la
b
le
 9
7
8
 m
et
re
s 

o
f 
ru
n
w
ay
 a
t 
W
ed
d
er
b
u
rn
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A
ll
 t
h
o
se
 w
h
o
 f
le
w
 d
o
w
n
 t
o
 W
o
ll
o
n
g
o
n
g
 

fo
r 
th
e 
ev
en
t 
al
l 
ar
ri
v
ed
 b
ac
k
 a
t 
W
ed
d
er
-

b
u
rn
 a
t 
ab
o
u
t 
th
e 
sa
m
e 
ti
m
e,
 m
ak
in
g
 t
h
e 

ai
rf
ie
ld
 a
lm
o
st
 a
s 
b
u
sy
 a
s 
it
 h
ad
 b
ee
n
 o
n
 

th
e 
O
p
en
 D
ay
. 

 B
ei
n
g
 o
n
e 
o
f 
th
e 
b
ig
g
es
t 
g
at
h
er
in
g
s 
o
f 

m
em
b
er
s 
fo
r 
th
e 
y
ea
r 
it
 s
ee
m
s 
ce
rt
ai
n
 

th
at
 w
e 
w
il
l 
d
o
 i
t 
al
l 
ag
ai
n
 n
ex
t 
C
h
ri
st
-

m
as
. 

E
d
. 
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C
lu
b
 C
h
am
p
io
n
sh
ip
 A
w
ar
d
s 
w
en
t 
to
 V
ic
 L
ay
-

b
u
tt
, 
G
re
g
 G
o
u
ld
in
g
, 
D
av
e 
T
h
o
m
as
 a
n
d
 D
av
id
 

R
it
ti
e,
 w
h
o
 a
ls
o
 r
ec
ei
v
ed
 t
h
e 
p
er
p
et
u
al
 G
o
rd
o
n
 

C
ra
m
p
to
n
 T
ro
p
h
y
. 

 T
h
is
 
w
as
 
fo
ll
o
w
ed
 
b
y
 
th
e 
ra
ff
le
 
d
ra
w
, 
co
n
-

d
u
ct
ed
 b
y
 J
o
h
n
 D
u
n
ca
n
, 
an
d
 w
h
er
e 
ju
st
 a
b
o
u
t 

ev
er
y
o
n
e 
w
o
n
 
p
ri
ze
s 
in
cl
u
d
in
g
 
B
u
n
n
in
g
s 
g
if
t 

ca
rd
s,
 
b
o
tt
le
s 
o
f 
b
ee
r,
 
so
m
e 
w
in
e 
an
d
 
so
m
e 

ch
o
co
la
te
s.
 

 T
h
e 
C
lu
b
 P
re
si
d
en
t 
th
en
 g
av
e 
a 
sh
o
rt
 s
p
ee
ch
 

w
h
er
e 
h
e 
co
n
g
ra
tu
la
te
d
 a
ll
 t
h
e 
aw
ar
d
 w
in
n
er
s,
 

th
an
k
ed
 t
h
e 
C
o
m
m
it
te
e 
fo
r 
th
ei
r 
w
o
rk
, 
th
an
k
ed
 

th
e 
o
rg
an
is
er
s 
o
f 
th
e 
ev
en
t 
(B
re
t 
C
av
an
ag
h
 a
n
d
 

R
o
b
er
t 
G
re
ig
),
 t
h
an
k
ed
 t
h
e 
st
af
f 
o
f 
th
e 
A
v
ia
to
rs
 

L
o
u
n
g
e,
 a
n
d
 t
h
en
 w
is
h
ed
 e
v
er
y
o
n
e 
al
l 
th
e 
b
es
t 

fo
r 
C
h
ri
st
m
as
. 

A
n
n
u
a
l 
C
h
ri
st
m
a
s 
P
a
rt
y
 a
n
d
 A
w
a
rd

s 
P
re
se
n
ta
ti
o
n
  
(c
o
n
ti
n
u
ed

) 

A
b
o
v
e 
le
ft
: 
P
at
 a
n
d
 R
o
n
 L
al
o
r 
se
em
ed
 t
o
 e
n
jo
y
 t
h
em
se
lv
es
. 
 

R
ig
h
t:
 R
ac
h
el
 L
u
m
b
 w
o
n
 o
n
e 
o
f 
th
e 
m
an
y
 r
af
fl
e 
p
ri
ze
s.
 

T
h
e 
p
h
o
to
 a
b
o
v
e 
o
f 
al
l 
th
o
se
 w
h
o
 a
tt
en
d
ed
 

th
e 
C
h
ri
st
m
as
 P
ar
ty
 w
as
 t
ak
en
 b
y
 o
u
r 
w
eb
-

m
as
te
r,
 D
o
n
 H
ar
v
ie
. 
W
h
at
 a
 r
ip
p
er
! 
It
 m
ay
 

ju
st
 q
u
al
if
y
 a
s 
th
e 
p
h
o
to
 o
f 
th
e 
y
ea
r 

G
o
o
d
 w
o
rk

 D
o
n
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Australia Day BBQ 

The Australia Day BBQ has become 
a regular event on our calendar in 
recent years, and so it was important 
that we should not break with tradi-
tion, and gather some members and 
friends around to celebrate the day 
under the Australian flag. 
 
Our official Flag Man, Dave Tho-
mas, with all due reverence, hoisted 
the Australian flag up on the Club-
house’s courtyard flagpole for the 
occasion. 
 
Nearly thirty people attended, and all 
seemed to arrive at the same time. 
Everyone who attended wore some-
thing Australian. Dave Tomas wore a 
digger’s hat which was held together 
with fencing wire, there were many 
appropriate “T” shirts, and Anne 
Goulding had Australian flag trans-
fers (or were they tattoos?) just 
above her  -  um  -  her left  -  um  -  
just over her heart. 

Tables and chairs were taken out of 
the Clubhouse and placed on the 
grass beside the BBQ area. It was in 
the shade, and always seems to be 
so much cooler there. 
 
It was mandatory to do the ‘Ozzie’ 
thing and drink a little. Some drank 
wine, most drank beer but Rick 
Harper drank BBQ sauce instead! 

After a few drinks and some chatter 
the BBQ was fired up in true 
“Ozzie” fashion, and soon the smell 
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of good steaks and sausages being 
cooked filled the air. 

The chatter and eating continued for 
quite a while. The atmosphere was 
very relaxed and the social side of 
being in our club was at its strong-
est.. 
 
Soon after dark the tables and chairs 
were returned into the Clubhouse, 
some did the washing up and every-
one eventually faded away. 
 
Those attending the Australia Day 
BBQ included Dave Berry and 
Wendi Leigh, Tim and Lynne 
Causer, Steve Cohen, John Duncan, 
Ray Feneley, Ami Gale, Greg and 

Left: Anne goulding with the Australian flag transfer over her heart. 

Below left: Lynne and Tim Causer. Below right: Peter Lightbown chats 

with Margaret Nightingale. Above: Rick Harper sampling the BBQ 

Sauce and at Top: David Thomas with his wired up digger’s hat  

Continued next page 



 

SAC 10 02 

Hangar S3, three and a half years old. White and 
blue coloured. 15 meters wide and 15.5 meters 
deep, with driveway and roller door access to road. 
Has also a council approved mezzanine floor, full 
width by 3.6 meters deep. 
 

Price is $100,000 
 

Call the owner, Mel Musemeci, on 0417 065 574, 
or Robert Greig on 0418 271 188 to view. 

Hangar S3 is For Sale 
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Hi John, 
 
Currently I am conducting research into the introduction and use of so called glass cockpits in general aviation. The 
survey is based on a survey conducted in the USA by a NASA researcher. The results were published in the Interna-
tional Journal of Aviation Studies and I hope to be able to follow up with a similar article based on the Australian 
experience. Colleagues are running the same survey in South Africa and we want to be able to do an international 
comparison.  
 
The electronic survey is located on a number of websites. Two of these are: 
www.aopa.com.au (The survey can be found in the Information Centre) 
www.auf.asn.au (The survey can be found on the Notice Board dated 30th October 2009) 
 
Thank you for your offer to notify your members in the next newsletter. The more respondents the better the results. 
 
Thanks 
 
Jim 
 
Jim Mitchell - PhD 
HoP 2551 (BBus Mgt), 2550 (BBus HRIR), 2513 (BBC) 
School of Management 
Campbelltown Campus 
Locked Bag 1797 
Penrith South DC NSW 1797 
Ph: 02 4620 3316 
Fax 02 4620 3115 
Mobile 0404 492 902 

Anne Goulding, Robert Greig, 
Rick Harper, Ian Harvie, Don 
and Lilli Harvie, Emile Khoury, 
John and Peter Lightbown, Ra-
chel and Jim Lumb, Geoff May, 
Margaret Nightingale, Sam Ran-
dazzo, David Rittie, Dave Tho-
mas, Peter Wordsworth. 
 
It seemed that everyone enjoyed 

 themselves and so we will ensure 
that the event is repeated again, 
next year. 
 

David Rittie 

 

Australia Day BBQ (continued) 

Don and Lilli Harvie enjoy a 

joke with Peter Wordsworth 

Below is a letter from a Mr. Jim Mitchell to John Duncan requesting input on the use of glass cockpits from GA and 

RAAus pilots. Inputs to Jim will be used in a study/survey, and would be appreciated.           Ed 
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For all your piloting needs 
including maps, headsets, 
GPS, radio, books & more 

Drop in and see Chris or Lenka at Bankstown, or visit 
our website: www.conceptaviation.com.au 

Training courses are now available from Concept Aviation Theory College, delivered in our Bankstown 
Airport classrooms by our experienced teachers. Available courses include PPL, CPL and IREX. 

Go to our website: www.conceptaviation.com.au for details and timetables 
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Clockwise from the right: 

Ian Harvie; Dave Berry, 

Anne Goulding and Wendi 

Leigh; Robert Greig and 

Greg Goulding all at the 

Australia Day BBQ in 

January. 

Tim Causer taxies his Mini-

cab in the Aircraft Parking 

Area at the Fly-in/Drive-in 

Brunch in early February. 

Above left: Rachel Lumb straps her young passenger into the Glasair, and at Right: ready to go flying 


